
 

 

 

 

 
File No.: 491.10 

June 18, 2021 
Jonathan Ramirez -Plant Manager 
Darling International Canada Inc. 
607 Dawson Road 
Winnipeg MB  R2J 0T2 
Jonathan.Ramirez@darlingii.com 
 
Dear Jonathan Ramirez: 
 
RE: Darling International Canada Inc - Notice of Alteration to Licence 1085 RRR. 
 

Thank you for the Notice Alteration dated May 18, 2021, in which you 
proposed to replace an existing air cooled condenser for the cooker for the Darling 
Ingredients Winnipeg Plant. It is indicated that the existing air cooled condenser 
reached its service end of life resulting in reduced efficiency. The new air cooled 
condenser model ACC-420 has 20% more vapour condensation capacity than the 
existing one. It is understood that the increased capacity improves the reduction of 
potential odour generated from the cooking process.  

 
Upon review of your alteration request, I have concluded that the 

environmental effects of the proposed alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in 
accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act your alteration is approved as 
described in the May 18, 2021 Notice of Alteration. 

 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Nada Suresh, Acting 

Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement, at 204-945-8214, or 
by email at Nada.Suresh@gov.mb.ca.  
 

Sincerely, 
Original Signed by 
Siobhan Burland Ross 
      
for Shannon Kohler, Director 
Environment Act  

 
cc:  Kristal Harman, Yvonne Hawryliuk, Nada Suresh - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement  
 Siobhan Burland Ross, Eshetu Beshada - Environmental Approvals  
 Mariana Moreira - Darling Ingredients - Environmental & QA Supervisor 

Public Registry 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century St. 
Winnipeg MB  R3H 0W4 
T 204-945-8321  F 204-945-5229 
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